

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



STARS OF THE WEEK ENDING 11.02.2022







Nursery: DIAMOND: AM: Hashim, Ana Clara, PM: Good, Zaynab, **Reception**: CORAL: Mohammad, Lara, RUBY: Whole class for their great work. AMBER: Hodda, Esa, being so kind and considerate to class mates - showing TEAM spirit.

Year 1: JADE: Whole class for their amazing behaviour and writing. EMERALD: Whole class for their amazing behaviour and writing. TURQUOISE: Whole class for their amazing behaviour and writing.

Year 2: CRYSTAL: Zainab, Omar A, ONYX: Rhivel, for settling in well.

Mohammed, trying his best. SAPPHIRE: Haider, Sham, great effort in Math.

Year 3: TOPAZ: Yusuf N, amazing Maths work. Salma, improving her handwriting. AQUAMARINE: Mohammed AI for settling in well. Sara, using all the SPIRIT values in everything she does. OPAL: Abdulrisaq and Naomi for being great role models with integrity and thoughtfulness.

Year 4: GARNET: Haroon and Mohammad A, good knowledge with history. ZIRCON: All Zircon class for their engagement and hard work this term. AMMOLITE: Zubair and Bansi for being consistently great role models. **Year 5:** AMETHYST: Hezbullah, Jarah, showing more perseverance this week. MOLDAVITE: Mais, always trying to be the best she can be. Mohammad H, producing some fantastic handwriting. PEARL: Nour and Rukiyo, **Year 6:** QUARTZ: Alim and Ahmad, TANZANITE: Mohammad, excellent contributions in history lessons. Vanessa, always showing perseverance.

WAYS TO SUPPORT YOUR CHILD'S LEARNING AT SCHOOL

- 1. Encourage independence: From Reception onwards, children are expected to know the basics of looking after themselves. Encourage your child to be independent, dress on their own tackling buttons, zips and taking off and putting on jackets. Read and research on their own in higher year groups.
- 2. Help them learn about making friends: Having friends is hugely beneficial for children. This helps with socialising, so do encourage your child to talk to other children at play time or at the park
- 3. **Develop speaking and listening skills**: School children are expected to listen to what the teacher says, without interrupting, and to also answer when spoken to. Get your child ready for talking by encouraging family discussions at the dinner table, taking turns to listen and to speak.
- 4. Encourage your child to read and do homework.: Some children will already be able to read and write simple words by the time they start Reception; others will be exploring new books and learning at school. Please encourage them at home to read daily or do homework.
- 5. Talk enthusiastically about school: Children's thoughts about school can vary enormously. Some children are always happy to come to school while some find it stressful to leave their parents or homes. Talk enthusiastically and positively about school and teachers. Visit the school and see the wonderful things that are happening to have a positive outlook about school.

W/E Feb 11, 2022



SCHOOL REOPENS TUESDAY 22ND FEBRUARY FOR STUDENTS

Another school term has ended with lots of learning and activities. The highlights for this term have been exciting clubs and classes after school, the global themes presentations, the exciting learning activities in classes and our wonderful parents meeting on the Healthy Community Day.

We had another Governance Review Day (GRD) on the 9th February, this is when Regional leaders from E-Act Trust visit our school to make an assessment of our teaching and curriculum, attendance, behaviour and how we safeguard our children at school. The feedback about our school was encouraging for staff who have been facing numerous difficulties because of high staff absences since January, that are Covid related.

I know you will join me in saying 'Thank You' to all our staff and teachers who persevered during these challenging times.

Thanks to all our parents who attended the Healthy Community Day and PTA launch. 86 parents were present. We will inform you of our next PTA meeting and upcoming events that will need your support.



SUCCESS IN everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of



Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



PHOTOS OF THE WEEK!

We are indeed one family-I had my gingerbread as promised with a lovely family after school! Team Spirit!









Year 4 children at their Science After School Club.













YEAR 1 WROTE LETTERS OF COMPLAINT TO THE HEADTEACHER ABOUT THE USE OF PALM OIL. THEY FOLLOWED UP WITH A PROTEST.









Come and read to the Headteacher!



Our curriculum comes alive everyday as we link global issues to our national curriculum which motivates and inspires our children to learn more.

Parents are now taking real interest in the children's learning and we are grateful for your input.

Join our Parent Teachers Association to even contribute more.



Do you have a school jumper with the school logo? You can buy one at Rumbles uniform shop in Wembley.

OUR SCHOOL MANTRA:

SUCCESS in everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of

others The SPIRIT we all know